TRƯỜNG ĐẠI HỌC VĂN LANG **ĐƠN VỊ: KHOA NGOẠI NGỮ**

ĐỀ THI, ĐÁP ÁN/RUBRIC VÀ THANG ĐIỂM THI KẾT THÚC HỌC PHẦN Học kỳ 3, năm học 2023-2024

I. Thông tin chung

Tên học phần:	TIÊNG ANI	H 2				
Mã học phần:	71CLAN30033			Số t	Số tin chỉ:	
Mã nhóm lớp học phần:	233_71ENGL40723_01, 02					
Hình thức thi: Trắc Nghiệm + Tự luận			Thời gi	òi gian làm bài: 75		phút
Thí sinh được tham khảo tài liệu:		□ Có		× I	🛛 Không	

II. Các yêu cầu của đề thi nhằm đáp ứng CLO

Ký hiệu CLO	Nội dung CLO	Hình thức đánh giá	Trọng số CLO trong thành phần đánh giá (%)	Câu hỏi thi số	Điểm số tối đa	Lấy dữ liệu đo lường mức đạt PLO/PI
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	(6)	(7)
CLO1	Vận dụng các từ vựng và cấu trúc ngữ pháp cơ bản để miêu tả các sự vật, sự việc thuộc các chủ đề thông dụng trong cuộc sống.	Tự luận	20%	4	1,25	PI2.1
CLO2	Phân loại chính xác các điểm ngữ pháp cơ bản thông qua bài thực hành nói/viết và các bài kiểm tra ngôn ngữ.	Trắc nghiệm	80%	1, 2, 3	8,75	PI2.1

III. Nội dung câu hỏi thi

Cách thức nộp bài (Giảng viên ghi rõ yêu cầu):

- SV gõ trực tiếp trên khung trả lời của hệ thống thi; không được phép copy-paste

PHÀN TRẮC NGHIỆM (8.75 điểm)

Part I (3.75 điểm): Grammar Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each space.

This car is really large for ______ small family. A. such a **B.** such C. so **D.** so many ANSWER: A A: My older sister is a charity worker. B: A. Is she? **B.** Isn't she? **C.** Does she? **D.** Has she? ANSWER: A When I was at primary school, my parents _____ me to school every day. A. used to take **B.** took C. take **D.** were taking ANSWER: A _she was a child, she was a maths genius. A. When **B.** While **C.** During **D.** Before ANSWER: A I think painting a portrait is ______ painting a landscape. **A.** more difficult than **B.** the most difficult **C.** as difficult as **D.** so difficult as ANSWER: A Scientists predict that the climate_____get warmer in the future. A. will **B.** is going to **C.** are going to **D.** is going ANSWER: A My boss isn't in the office today. He ______to Milan.

A. has gone

 B. have gone C. went D. has visited ANSWER: A
 Shebuy that tablet after all. It's too expensive. A. isn't going to B. aren't going to C. won't D. is going to ANSWER: A
My mother hasn't bought anything last Christmas. A. since B. for C. as D. from ANSWER: A
 Imy English exam at 7 a.m. tomorrow. A. am taking B. will take C. is going to take D. take ANSWER: A
Is this the girllives in the house opposite yours? A. who B. whom C. which D. where ANSWER: A
your parentsangry if youinto university? A. will/ get/ don't get B. Ø/ get/ don't get C. Ø/ get/ will get D. will/ get/ won't get
ANSWER: A
Christopher doesn't mindfor English lessons. He goes on holiday to England every year. A. paying B. to pay C. pay D. paid ANSWER: A

We ______when the bad weather _____. A. were skiing/ came B. were skiing/ was coming C. skied/ came D. had skiing/ had come ANSWER: A

Who ______this morning?
A. did you visit
B. you visited
C. visit you
D. did visit
ANSWER: A

Part II (2.5 điểm): Vocabulary

Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D for each space.

Dad still goes running in the winter, but Mum ______ to. She won't go because it's too cold.

A. refusesB. prefersC. agreesD. likesANSWER: A

Tim looks after his younger brother when their parents are out. He's so ______.

A. responsibleB. generousC. outgoingD. sensibleANSWER: A

Jasper <u>can't stand</u> buying unimportant things.
A. doesn't want to buy
B. can't afford to buy
C. doesn't mind buying
D. doesn't buy
ANSWER: A

A_______studies how people behave and how their minds work.
A. psychologist
B. physicist
C. chemist
D. astronomer
ANSWER: A

Cook the pasta in_____water for about 10 minutes.

Part III (2.5 điểi	n): Reading below and decide if the statements are True or False. (1.25 điểm)
C. waste D. use ANSWER: A	
Take showers ins A. save B. reduce	stead of baths. You will a lot of water.
Watch out, these A. dangerous B. poisonous C. exotic D. weird ANSWER: A	animals could be
Our neighbors pl A. complaints B. complaint C. complain D. complaining ANSWER: A	ay loud music nearly every night. We've made several
It's best to A. do B. make C. go D. have ANSWER: A	the washing-up right after the meal.
 A: What a disapp B: Yes, the plot v A. too complex B. too funny C. too difficult D. too inspiring ANSWER: A 	
 A. boiling B. freezing C. high D. stirring ANSWER: A 	

FALSE if the statement contradicts the information

The Hodgson family from Texas, USA is probably the most talented family in the country. Thomas is the father of the family. He's 52 years old and he can do everything. He can run for a long time. Every day, he goes running in his neighborhood for 40 minutes. He can also swim very well. He swims for his state's over-50 team! Thomas can't speak any foreign languages, but his wife, Judy, certainly can! She can speak French, Spanish, and even Japanese. And she can teach them too. She works at the Pinewood Language Academy.

Thomas and Judy Hodgson have three children and they can all do many things too. Robbie, 23, can't run for long distances like his father, but he can run very fast. He can run 100 meters in just 11 seconds. That's very fast. He can also fly! Not like a bird, but using a hang-glider. He goes hang-gliding every weekend in the hills near the family home. The middle child is Janine, who is 19. She's similar to her mother and she loves foreign languages. She studies Italian and French and can speak both of them very well. When she's with her mother, they can speak French and nobody in the house understands them!

Clara is the baby of the family. She's only 9 years old. She can't speak French and she can't fly. What can she do? She can bake the best cakes in the world! And her parents and her brother and sister can eat them.

Thomas goes running every day near his house.

A. True**B.** FalseANSWER: A

Thomas runs for a local team.

A. False**B.** TrueANSWER: A

Judy teaches her students to speak other languages.

A. True

B. False

ANSWER: A

The Hodgsons have two children.

A. False**B.** True

ANSWER: A

Robbie also goes flying in a hang glider every Thursday.

A. False

B. True

ANSWER: A

B. Read the text and choose the correct answer to each given question. (1.25 điểm)

When another old cave is discovered in the south of France, it is not usually news. Rather, it is an ordinary event. Such discoveries are so frequent these days that hardly anybody pays heed to them. However, when the Lascaux cave complex was discovered in 1940, the world was amazed. Painted directly on its walls were hundreds of scenes showing how people lived thousands of years ago. The scenes show people hunting animals, such as bison or wild cats. Other images depict birds and, most noticeably, horses, which appear in more than 300 wall images, by far outnumbering all other animals. Early artists drawing these animals accomplished a monumental and difficult task. They did not limit themselves to the easily accessible walls but carried their painting materials to spaces that required climbing steep walls or crawling into narrow passages in the Lascaux complex. Unfortunately, the paintings have been exposed to the destructive action of water and temperature changes, which easily wear the images away. Because the Lascaux caves have many entrances, air movement has also damaged the images inside. Although they are not out in the open air, where natural light would have destroyed them long ago, many of the images have deteriorated and are barely recognizable. To prevent further damage, the site was closed to tourists in 1963, 23 years after being discovered.

Which title best summarizes the main idea of the passage?

A. Hidden Prehistoric Paintings
B. Wild Animals in Art
C. Exploring Caves Respectfully
D. Determining the Age of French Caves

ANSWER: A

In line 4, the words *pays heed to* are closest in meaning to _____.

- A. notices
- **B.** discovers
- **C.** watches
- **D.** buys
 - ANSWER: A

According to the passage, which animals appear most often on the cave walls?

- A. Horses
- **B.** Birds
- C. Bison
- **D.** Wild cats
 - ANSWER: A

Why was painting inside the Lascaux complex a difficult task?

- A. Many painting spaces were difficult to reach.
- B. It was completely dark inside.
- **C.** The caves were full of wild animals.
- **D.** Painting materials were hard to find.
 - ANSWER: A

Based on the passage, what is probably true about the south of France?

- A. It has a large number of caves.
- **B.** It is home to rare animals.
- C. It is known for horse-racing events.
- **D.** It has attracted many famous artists. ANSWER: A

PHÀN TỰ LUẬN (1.25 điểm)

Part IV: Writing

Rearrange these words to make meaningful sentences.

Câu 1 (0,25 điểm): Will/ own/ on/ manage/ the/ your/ shopping/ you/ to/ carry?

Câu 2 (0,25 điểm): She/ book /of/ since/ three/ morning/has/ the/ read/ pages/ this

Câu 3 (0,25 điểm): focus/ work/ noise/ loud/ outside/ that/ I/ on/ with/ can't/ my

Câu 4 (0,25 điểm): beautiful / in/ You/ such/ house/ have/ furniture/ your

Câu 5 (0,25 điểm): house/ didn't/ lived/ have/ We/ in/ so/ any/ with/ we/ neighbors/ detached/ problems/ a

Phần câu hỏi	Nội dung đáp án	Thang điểm	Ghi chú
I. Trắc nghiệm		8,75	
PART I	1. A	3,75	
Câu 1 – 15	2. A		
	3. A		
	4. A		
	5. A		
	6. A		
	7. A		
	8. A		
	9. A		
	10. A		
	11. A		
	12. A		
	13. A		
	14. A		
	15. A		
PART II	16. A	2,5	
Câu 16 – 26	17. A		
	18. A		
	19. A		
	20. A		
	21. A		
	22. A		
	23. A		
	24. A		
	25. A		
	26. A		
PART III	27. A	2,5	
Câu 27 – 37	28. A		
	28. A		
	29. A		
	30. A		
	31. A		
	32. A		
	33. A		
	34. A		
	35. A		
	36. A		
	37. A		
II. Tự luận		1,25	
Phần IV		Γ	1
Câu 1	Will you manage to carry the shopping	0,25	
	on your own?		
Câu 2	She has read three pages of the book	0,25	
	since this morning.		

ĐÁP ÁN PHẦN TỰ LUẬN VÀ THANG ĐIỂM

Câu 3	I can't focus on my work with that	0,25	
	loud noise outside.		
Câu 4	You have such beautiful furniture in	0,25	
	your house.		
Câu 5	We lived in a detached house, so we	0,25	
	didn't have any problems with		
	neighbors.		
	Điểm tổng	10.0	

TP. Hồ Chí Minh, ngày 22 tháng 6 năm 2024

Trưởng bộ môn

TS.Mai Thu Hoài.

Giảng viên ra đề

Uнц

Trần Thị Lệ Thủy